
Transfiguration Parish Transfiguration Parish 

17 South Main Street 

Schaghticoke, NY 12154 
Office Hours: Monday and Thursday,  9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Friday - Closed 

Phone: 518-753-4554   Fax: 518-753-0456 

50 Hillview Drive 

Speigletown, Troy, NY 12182 
Administrative Offices 

Office Hours: Monday, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Tuesday thru Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-235-0337   Fax: 518-235-8726 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
                                 Schaghticoke     Speigletown 
 
Saturday:       5:30 p.m.              4:00 p.m. 
Sunday:       8:30 a.m.             10:00 a.m. 
                                    Tuesday                Thursday                                
Communion Service:  9:00 a.m.               9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENTAL CELEBRATIONS 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Sacrament of Baptism: Usually first Sunday of the month.  

Please call the church office to make arrangements.  

Sacrament of Marriage: Couples should call the church 

office at least 6 months in advance of the wedding date.  A 

marriage preparation program is required for all couples.  Please 

call the church office to make arrangements.  

EMAIL CONTACTS 
Deacon Charles Valenti:   

          Deacon_Charlie@transfigurationparish.net. 

     

General Office Inquiries: 

          general_office@transfigurationparish.net 

 

Office Support: 

Mary Clemente

 M.Clemente@transfigurationparish.net 

Bonnie Coraldi     

 B.Coraldi@transfigurationparish.net 
 

 

Bulletin: 

 M.Hurley@transfigurationparish.net 

Coordinator of Faith Formation Elementary:                    

 C.Foster@transfigurationparish.net 

Coordinator of Faith Formation Jr./Sr. High School  

  and Youth Ministry: 

     E.Thayer@transfigurationparish.net                  

Parish Nursing and Pastoral Care:  

  P.Hebert@transfigurationparish.net 

Special Activities and Fundraising:               

 E.DeBonis@transfigurationparish.net 

Deacon Chris Keough - Parish Life Director 

Deacon_Chris@transfigurationparish.net 
 

Fr. Dominic Ingemie - Assisting Priest 

dingemie1@nycap.rr.com 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We  are a Catholic community united by love, illumi-

nated by the Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

We gather as a People of God seeking unity through 

the Holy Spirit to Worship through the Sacred Liturgy, 

Prayer and Sacraments, and to proclaim the Christian 

message which promotes Justice, Reconciliation and 

Service through Evangelization, Faith Formation and 

Discipleship. 



Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Saturday  May 30  

4:00 p,m.  Spe   Eleanor Lohnes  Jack and Kathleen

        Sanvidge    

    Edna Sanvidge  Nick and Barbara 

        Nicholas 

    Jane Zyglewicz  Ed & Karen Murray     

  

5:30 p.m.  Sch   Ed Whinnery  The Family 

       

Sunday     May 31   

 8:30 a.m.  Sch   Deceased Members of the A Member 

        Knights of Columbus 
 

10:00a.m.  Spe   Deceased Members of the A Member 

        Knights of Columbus 
           

     Mary Connor  Walt and Paula 

        Moran 

     Nat Marciano  Deacon Bob and 

     Living Intention      Gussie Jarmick 

        of Thanksgiving 

 

 

Tues.        June 2 

 9:00 a.m.  Sch   Communion Service  

Thurs.      June 4  

 9:00 a.m.  Sch   Communion Service        

  

Saturday  June 6  

4:00 p,m.  Spe    Jonathan Bayly  The Family 

        John Mahoney, Sr.   The Family  

     Edna Sanvidge  Toni Benson 

     Susann E. Cipriani  Jack and Kathleen 

        Sanvidge 

   

5:30 p.m.  Sch       

     

Sunday     June 7   

 8:30 a.m.  Sch    

 

10:00a.m.  Spe    Edna Sanvidge  The Venaziano  

        Family 

     Coppy Monti  Dick & Betsy Harte  

           

          

The Most Holy Trinity        May 31, 2015  

ACCESS THE BULLETIN VIA  OUR WEBSITE 
 

The Transfiguration Parish website has been upgraded and has a 'new' 

look, with direct links to video, Facebook and much more.  The weekly 

bulletin continues to be available to read and refer to each week.  We invite 

everyone to visit  the website at www.transfigurationparish.net and then 

type into the search bar “Bulletin”.   Like us on Facebook. 

From the Desk of Deacon Chris…. 

THE HOLY TRINITY 
   This weekend we celebrate Holy Trinity Sunday.  In 

this short space, I am not going to begin to try to explain 

to you what the Holy Trinity is.  I will say that, as a mat-

ter of our faith, we believe in a Triune God, the Father, 

the Son, and Holy Spirit; three divine persons in one, 

separate but equal.  The Holy Trinity is a mystery of faith 

which we cannot fully understand, but which we can cer-

tainly believe in.  I want to focus today on the third mem-

ber of the Holy Trinity, the Holy Spirit. 

 

    I truly believe in the Holy Spirit being active in my 

life, even though I have no way of picturing the Holy 

Spirit.  It is much easier for me to picture in my mind 

God the Father, and Jesus the Son, but how do I picture 

the Holy Spirit?  Still, I know the Holy Spirit is active in 

my life every day.  I have often heard that the Holy Spirit 

is the link who ties us with the Father and the Son.  I am 

comfortable making that connection between the Father, 

Son, and Spirit. 

 

   I know the Holy Spirit lives within me, guiding me and 

loving me.  All of us receive the gift of the Holy Spirit at 

our baptism, and we are “Sealed with the Holy Spirit” at 

our confirmation.  I don’t know about you, but I take 

great comfort knowing that I am sealed with the Holy 

Spirit who protects me from the evil of Satan. 

 

   You might ask how do I know the Holy Spirit is active 

in my life?  My answer is very simply the times in my life 

where something happens, and I have no good explana-

tion why. Have you ever had something wonderful hap-

pen that you did not possibly expect?  I have, and I have 

come to believe that it is the Holy Spirit watching over 

me.  Sometimes though, I believe the Holy Spirit has 

prompted me to do something good, but I was too busy 

with my own agenda to stop and listen to the Holy Spirit.  

Later, when I stop to reflect on the day, I will often real-

ize that the Holy Spirit was speaking to me, but I was in 

too big of a hurry to listen.  Does that ever happen to 

you? 

 

   My prayer is that all of us give thanks to the grace of 

the Holy Trinity in our lives, and every time the Holy 

Spirit is revealed to us, we stop and listen. 

             Deacon Chris 

COMMUNION CALLS TO THE  

HOMEBOUND 
There will be a meeting for parishioners interested 

in making communion calls to the homebound on 

Thursday, June 4, 2015 at 6:30 pm in Speigle-

town.  During this meeting we will discuss the proc-

ess, and assign participants with names of home-

bound parishioners to visit.  Please attend the meet-

ing if you are interested in being a part of this valu-

able ministry. 



The Most Holy Trinity     May 31, 2015 

Thank you for your service next weekend  June 6 and 7. 
Schaghticoke Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 

5:30 p.m. Greg Thompson 8:30 a.m. Katherine Rice 

   Thomas Rice 

LECTORS 

5:30 p.m. Donna Colligan 8:30 a.m.  Jen Mahoney 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

5:30 p.m.  MA Arnold 8:30 a.m.     Margaret LaFortune 

 Tom Hallock  Jim Ryan 

   Connor Ryan 

MONEY COUNTERS:  (6/7) WHITE TEAM -        

                                   K. Madigan, P. hayes, D. Carlo, J. Rowe        

Speigletown Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 

4:00 p.m.     Gabbie Serafin  10:00 a.m.   Eva Pickert 

                     Renee Serafin                             Paulina Sirtori 

 

LECTORS  

4:00 p.m.     Jerry Steele     10:00 a.m.  Gina Toniati 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

4:00 p.m.      Deacon Chris          10:00 a.m    Deacon Chris 

                     Jane Heslin   Debra Hebert 

                     Nicholas Lewis  Claudia Mahoney 

                     Walt Lynick   Jack Mahoney 

                     Ed Murray   Mary Grace Purcell 

  
MONEY COUNTERS:  (6/7)  Nancy Foucher, Rose Cosgrove,  

                                                      Ray Cloutier        

ALTAR LINENS: (6/7) Mary Kay Oliver 

This Week’s Parish Announcements 

TRANSFIGURATION PARISH NURSE PROGRAM 
Pat Hebert, RN, MA, Faith Community Nurse  

(518) 753-4554, ext. 13              p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net 
Our mission is to model the healing ministry of Jesus Christ. 

Our Goal is to promote health & wellness within the values, beliefs, practices of 
our faith community. 

Nurses Notes: 
Health tips:  Stuffy nose?  People with hypertension, diabetes, glaucoma, 

thyroid or prostate issues should ask their doctor before taking de-
congestants. Got a cold that just won’t quit? Relieving sinus pres-
sure with an over-the-counter decongestant is a safe choice for 
most people.  But if you have a history of heart disease, high blood 
pressure, diabetes, glaucoma, thyroid or prostate issues, it’s best to 
consult your doctor before taking decongestants.  Their active in-
gredients — pseudoephedrine and phenylephrine — work by con-
stricting the blood vessels in the lining of the nose.  This reduces 
swelling in the nasal passages, which allows you to breathe more 
easily.  However, the nose isn’t the only place where blood vessels 
shrink.  The drugs impact the entire body and could lead to a dan-
gerous increase in blood pressure for some people.  Though gener-
ally regarded as safe when taken as directed, over-the-counter de-
congestants have led to heart attacks, strokes, irregular heart 
rhythms and other cardiovascular problems.  Other ways to ease a 
plugged-up nose include: using saline nasal spray, a neti pot and a 
humidifier, drinking warm liquids, and keeping your head slightly 
elevated when lying down.  http://www.clevelandclinicwellness.com  

Book Nook News 
This is your last opportunity to check 

out The Book Nook's 6th Anniversary 

Blow-Out Sale.  The "$5 per 

bag sale" room (triple classroom) is open before and 

after Mass this weekend only.  Hard covers, paper-

backs, CD's, children and young adult books, cook-

books, religious, self-help and many miscellaneous 

topics are included in the blow-out sale.  After this 

weekend, the $5 per bag room will no longer be avail-

able, so please stop by and catch up on books by your 

favorite authors, or perhaps try a new one.  Donations 

are always welcome but please remember no encyclo-

pedias, text books, magazines or VHS tapes.  Thanks 

for your continued support and see you at The Book 

Nook!  

2015 Bishops Appeal 
Please access the Transfiguration Parish website at 

www.transfigurationparish.net and click on 2015 

Bishop’s Appeal heading.  You will find a message from 

Bishop Scharfenberger regarding the 2015 Bishop's Ap-

peal.  I would like for you to take a few minutes to read 

this letter to you, our parishioner, and reflect on your do-

nation to the 2015 Bishops Appeal.  Thank you for your 

prayers and support.   

   Deacon Chris 

Canadian Shrines 2015 Pilgrimage 
July 30, 31 August 1,2  - 4 Days 3 Nights 

Ste Anne De Beaupre',  

Our Lady of the Cape, St. Joseph Oratory and more 
Includes 3 Breakfasts, 2 Dinners, Transfers & Hotel 

Double Occupancy $380.00 per person  

(Single & Triple Occupancy available  

with special pricing for children) 

 

Call Donna (518) 235-3160 for further information. 

To All The Wonderful People  

Who Support the Pittstown Food Pantry 
I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge that your Par-

ish has generously donated $360.00 this year to the Pantry.  We 

purchase all of our food from the Regional Food Bank where ap-

proximately $1.65 buys a pound of food.  Your donation has al-

lowed us to purchase almost 600 pounds of food, an amazing 

amount!  In addition, you also have provided many, many pounds 

of food in the donation bin at the Schaghtiocke location.  This sup-

port has been from the Parish, Lenten Lunches and individual dona-

tions.  On behalf of al of those involved in the Pantry, than you so 

much.  Your help is very important to us.                  
   Connie Madigan, Coordinator 

mailto:p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net


Transfiguration Parish   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         Please mark your calendars 

 

 

5/31 Honor High School Seniors       10:00 am Mass 

                 S Site 

 

6/7 Teen Dating Violence Prog.        12:00 Noon 

  Separate Adult & Teen Sessions  

 

6/22 Pastoral Council Meeting             6:30 pm N Site

   

7/23 NY Yankees Stadium Bus Trip         

HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS  

SAVE THE DATE!!!! 
On May 31st  at the 10:00  Mass 

Transfiguration Parish 

 will honor our High School Seniors. 

A Light Reception to follow in the parish hall. 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
June 7 at 12:00 NOON 

Join in the effort to help curb Teen Dating Violence. 

Members of the Rensselaer Office of Domestic Violence 

will present the facts and suggestions on what we all can do 

to stop this violence in our community.  Separate adult and 

teen sessions.  If you have any questions please contact 

Beth Thayer 235-0337 or Cheri Foster 753-4554 

 

THANK YOU     THANK YOU 
I would like to thank all the First Communion children and 

their catechist for the very thoughtful gift I received.  I am 

looking forward to seeing everyone of you in the third 

grade this fall. 

   Cheri Foster 
 

CAN AND BOTTLE DRIVE  

CONTINUES 

Thank you for your support 

Save the dates and save your treasures!   

The 7th Annual Parish-wide Garage Sale  

 September 4th and 5th 
 If you’re spring cleaning, please set aside your unused or  

unwanted items for this important fund-raiser.   

Call 235-0337 for more information. 

We are looking for a Chairperson. 

Collection for the Church in  

Central and Eastern Europe 
Thank you for your generous contributions to the Collection for 

the Church in Central and Eastern Europe.  Your gift is an ex-

pression of solidarity with the suffering people of this region.  

Through joining in the work of this collection, you are helping to 

restore the Church and build the future. Please visit 

www.usccb.org (search “Church in Central and Eastern Europe”) 

to learn more about what your donations have accomplished.   

NEW PASTORAL COUNCIL 
We have completed a two week discernment process for selecting 

new members to the pastoral council.  I want to thank everyone 

who participated in the process, and offered their services to the 

parish.  We had excellent, worthy candidates to fill five new 

spots on the council.  My thanks to Mary Harrison who facili-

tated the discernment process for us.  Her leadership is greatly 

appreciated.   Newly elected members are: 

                                       Ann Kirtoglou 

                     Barb Colangione         Rich Harte 

                   Joe Valade                   Dawn Pakatar 

 

I have also appointed two youth representatives to the pastoral 

council.  They are: 

Meaghan Spencer 

Aleyah Proper 

 

The new council members will join the returning members who 

are:  Pat Rigney 

Bill Ericsen 

Joe Carlo 

John Kelly 

Stacey Sidowski 

 

Please congratulate all of the pastoral council members, and join 

me in thanking them for their dedicated service to our parish. 

         Deacon Chris 

ORDINATION ANNOUNCEMENT 
With Praise and Gratitude to Almighty God 

The Church of Albany 

Joyfully Announces the Ordination of 

Frederick Richard Tarcisius Lesser 

To the Sacred Priesthood of Jesus Christ 

Through the Imposition of Hands and the  

Invocation of the Holy Spirit 

by 

The Most Reverend Edward B. Scharfenberger, D.D. 

Bishop of Albany 

on 

Saturday, June 20, 2015 at 11:00 a.m. 

at 

The Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception 

Eagle Street at Madison Avenue 

Albany, NY  12202 

Reception to follow in the Empire State Plaza Concourse 
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